
Upshire Primary Foundation School 

Uniform from September 2025 

Our uniform supports equality, looks smart and is practical. It is expected that children wear 
uniform in all years.  

Logo items are available from https://www.top-form.co.uk/find-your-school-upshire/  

Both the uniform and PE kit are gender-neutral. Please label all uniform with your child’s full 
name.  

Formal Uniform 

• Black or dark grey skirts, pinafores, shorts or trousers 
• White polo shirts (with or without school logo) 
• Red sweatshirt/cardigan, preferably with the school logo 
• Black or grey tights  
• Black, grey or white socks 
• Red and white gingham dress/ summer playsuit/ summer checked shorts 
• Sensible plain black trainers or shoes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.top-form.co.uk/find-your-school-upshire/


PE kit (for PE lessons) 

Children may come to school wearing their PE kits on the assigned days: 

• Plain red crew neck t-shirt (with or without school logo) 
• Plain black shorts, joggers or leggings 
• Red sweatshirt/cardigan, preferably with the school logo 
• Black, grey or white socks  
• Trainers or plimsoles 

 

 

 

 

Hair 

All children with long hair/fringes are required to have it tied up at all times, with simple, plain 
hair bands (no large bows or multicoloured headbands). Children should not colour their hair 
or have additional extensions. 

Jewellery 

Children should not wear jewellery to school (such as necklaces, rings or bracelets). 

However, they are allowed to wear an analogue or digital watch (no smart watches) and a 

single, or single pair, of plain stud earrings. No jewellery should be worn in PE lessons and 

earrings should be removed before school- staff cannot remove or tape them over. It is 

advisable that new piercings should be done at the start of the summer holidays to allow the 

ears to heal and the earrings can be removed for school. Additionally, children should not 

wear nail polish or false nails. 

Other 

Logo red fleeces are available from our uniform supplier. However, these are for additional 

outdoor wear and should not replace the school sweatshirt/cardigan. 

If children arrive in school without the correct uniform, they will be given spare uniform to 

wear for the day and a reminder will be sent home.  

Changes for 2025 

As the year progresses, we will be asking parents to provide their child with suitable outdoor 

clothing for lunchtimes. This should be a waterproof coat/trousers/ puddle suit of any colour, 

along with a pair of wellies. 

We are working to arrange outdoor storage for these, so we will communicate when they are 

required. 


